
From: Katherine Bruch
To: Daniel Beaman; Wayne Johnson
Subject: Fwd: Proposed Diamond Trail Solar & Battery Storage
Date: Monday, January 27, 2025 9:11:48 AM

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Nancy Peterson <neen_11475@msn.com>
Date: January 26, 2025 at 4:49:37 PM MST
To: Katherine Bruch <kbruch@sandovalcountynm.gov>, Jon Herr
<jrherr@sandovalcountynm.gov>, Michael Meek
<mmeek@sandovalcountynm.gov>, Jordan Juarez
<jojuarez@sandovalcountynm.gov>, Joshua Jones
<jjones@sandovalcountynm.gov>
Subject: Proposed Diamond Trail Solar & Battery Storage

﻿

Be Secure!
This message has originated outside of your organization. Please exercise caution before
clicking on any links or opening any attachments.
If this email looks suspicious, report it to the IT department immediately.

Dear Sandoval County Commissioners,

I am writing to you to request that you PLEASE DO NOT allow any solar farms/
battery storage facilities near residential areas nor the Turquoise Trail National
Scenic Byway.  I have been informed that the State Land Office has identified
millions of acres of "brownfields" that are much more appropriate to locate these
industrial plants.  In fighting against a proposed massive battery farm in Santa Fe
County to be located in the middle of 25,000 residents, I have done quite a lot of
research into these highly dangerous and explosive batteries.  It is not safe to put
these battery farms near people and they endanger our environment with the
high risk of causing wildfires and polluting the air, land and water with forever
chemicals and many other toxins.  

I believe it is the FIRST responsibility of our local county governments to protect
the residents and the environment of this state from harm.  These industrial-size
battery/solar farms are way to dangerous for the locations that have been
proposed.  Since there are "brownfields" already identified as better suited and in
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safer locations, then it only makes sense to install them where they do not
destroy the health, safety and welfare of the citizens and the environment, as
well as our beautiful views, pristine land and our ground water.  It does seem
counterintuitive to try to prevent climate change while simultaneously polluting
the environment and endangering residents.  Please choose a more reasonable
location and do not destroy the livability of our beautiful state.

Thank you,

Nancy Peterson


